
Bramshill Parish Council 
Minutes of the Meeting held at 

Eversley Cricket Club, Eversley Cross 
on Thursday 10th October 2024 at 7.00pm 

 
 

24/20 Present:   SA, BC, MS, AC, & Cllrs Tim Davies, Tim Southern and two parishioners.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
 

24/21 Apologies:  NS, &  Cllr Anne Crampton 
 

24/22 
 
 
24/23 
 

Approved Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 16th May 2024 were 
signed by SA 
 
Matters arising for AOB:  None 

  
24/24 Finance:  

The parish official documents had been circulated to all councillors for review. No 
comments were made and will be reviewed again at a later date. 
GS advised the council that the year-end return for 2023-2024 had been completed 
following the guidelines and all documents have been posted to the parish website.  
The latest income and expenditure figures had been circulated.  
Invoices for BACS payments authorised: 
1. Glynis Spencer: - £375 for Parish Council duties July-Sept 2024 
2. Eversley Cricket Club - £26.25 Hall Hire 
The balance of the bank after the outstanding amount had been presented stands at 
£3705.16 including the grant balance of £400. 
 

24/25 
 

Access/Highways:  
25.1 SA mentioned the repairs to the flooding at the Bridge on Bramshill Road caused by 
blocked drains and ditches was inadequate and needed further attention.  TD to chase 
James Holt from Hampshire Highways (HH). NS to liaise. 
25.2 SA also mentioned the poor standard of Pothole repairs. 
 

24/26 Environment: 
GS had circulated updated details of outstanding planning applications. Councillors to 
email the clerk a decision on the recent outstanding application. 

  
24/27 
 
 
 
 
24/28 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Crime: Neighbourhood Watch and Police Update. 
Fly-tipping still a problem with Plough Lane recently blocked. MS remarked that following 
a call to report the problem of fly tipping the council are quick to clear the site. TD 
advised the council that the new police station in Yateley has an opening date of 
November 28th.  
 
AOB: 
28.1 SA requested that his name as Chairman is removed in the Parish Magazine., GS to 
contact the editor. 
28.2 A resident of Copes Lane spoke of the recent resurfacing of the road at the residents 
cost. He mentioned that the culverts on the parish land were blocked and causing 
flooding onto the road.  BC agreed to meet with the resident to assess the situation and 
possibly carry out the work. NS to liaise with BC. 



 
 
 
 

28.3 It was agreed that BPC would contribute towards the refreshments for the Carol 
Service to be held in Bramshill Chapel on 8th December. 
28.4 It was with sadness that BC reported the death of Tracey Rolf who had been very 
active in the community and also AC announced the death of Liz Emberton who was a 
much cared for resident of the parish. 
 
Next Meeting:  To be held on Thursday December 5th at 7.00 pm at The Pheasantry, 
Bramshill Park 
  
 
The meeting closed at 8.15pm 
 
……………………………………………………………….. signed ……………………………………. date 
 
Abbreviations: 

  
  
Cllr. Nigel Stoate Chairman                     NS 
Cllr. Shaun Allison                                  SA 
Cllr, Margaret Sheerman                         MS 
Cllr, Bob Coe                                         BC 
Cllr, Annie Clarke                                   AC 
Glynis Spencer – Parish Clerk                  GS 

 

  
  
  
  

  
  

 

  

  

 


